

COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSEL

August 22, 2013

SENT VIA EMAIL AND **REGULAR MAIL** ryan@ryanbagwell.com

Mr. Ryan Bagwell 5219 Shorecrest Drive Middleton, WI 53562

Re: Right-to-Know Law Request No. 2013-117

Dear Mr. Bagwell:

Thank you for writing to the Pennsylvania Department of Education (PDE) with your request for information pursuant to the Pennsylvania Right-To-Know Law (RTKL), 65 P.S. §§ 67.101, et seq. Your request was received on July 19, 2013, and you requested:

Copies of all letters, memos, reports, contracts and emails sent to former Secretary of Education, Ron Tomalis, and/or Jane Shoop between Nov. 5, 2011, and July 31, 2012, from any of the following individuals:

Louis Freeh

(freeh@freehgroup.com)

Omar McNeill

(mcneill@freehgroup.com)

Kenneth Frazier

(ken frazier@merck.com)

Annette DeRose

(annette derose@merck.com)

Paula Ammerman (pra4@psu.edu)

Karen Peetz

Steve Garban

By letter dated July 26, 2013, you were advised that PDE required up to an additional 30 days, until August 26, 2013, to respond to your request. Per your conversation today with Delene Lantz-Johnson of the Office of General Counsel (Office), you have agreed to an additional extension until Monday, September 9, 2013, for the Office to perform legal review on the remaining part of your original request.

Mr. Ryan Bagwell Page 2 August 22, 2013

In addition, per your conversation with the Office, the Department will provide the responsive documents that have been reviewed, up to this point, to you on August 26, 2013. Please contact Delene Lantz-Johnson at 717-783-6563 if you have any questions regarding this agreement.

Sincerely,

Delene Lantz-Johnson Deputy General Counsel

Jole April

717-783-6563